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Erosh Thames Valley Network Meeting 
1 February 2018
Attendance and Apologies

Rianna Wilkinson – Sovereign Housing
Liz Waterhouse – Sovereign Housing

Paul Goddard – Reading BC
Jessica Wray, Sharon Butchard and Jane Endersby (Chair) – Catalyst Housing Ltd

Jayne Sharp – SOHA Housing

Debbie Bromfield – SOHA Housing

Manda Maple – Greensquare

1. Minutes of last meeting and Matters Arising
Correction page 4: Greensquare’s new scheme in Milton-under-Wychwood is for 44 and not 120 units.

Correction page 5:  “Sovereign operate a comprehensive independent living service for their general needs clients” should read for clients in supported housing
2. ERoSH update – Jane Endersby
· Membership continues to increase particularly individuals and smaller organisations.

· Chair, Robin Deane, drafting letter promoting erosh to send to personal contacts and larger organisations. Will also be sent as an attachment when we communicate with potential or renewing members. 

2018 membership fees increased slightly but still remain low and excellent value for money compare for example to training.
2017 Action Plan

· Agreement in principle from Kier to support erosh. Detail of sponsorship to be confirmed on Emma Quanash’s return from leave 20 Nov. Kier has confirmed it will provide £5k to support the production of the Loneliness and Social Isolation guide in 2018.

· Meeting 6 Nov with Homeless Link (HL) (merged with Sitra). HL agreed to continue as delivery partner for Sensitive Contractor (and other training). Meeting in Dec with Michael Witherspoon, Ian Williams Ltd, to rekindle our Sensitive Contractor offer.

· CIH Cymru to offer sessions in partnership with erosh in the new year (when final announcement is made) on new supported housing funding framework. 

· Joint erosh Cymru/CIH Older People’s Housing Conference – Tuesday 5 December 2017, Swansea
· Currently targeting research and marketing at Scotland, Wales, and small organisations e.g. almshouses, trusts etc.

· Members are reminded to update information for the EAC www.housingcare.org website. In return erosh is now included on EAC website and as a search option.
2018 Action Plan

· Infrastructure in place so more focus on developing new resources, marketing and promotion, and engagement with the website.

· Overall theme for 2018 – health and well-being

Key activities:

· Good practice – loneliness and social isolation (supported by Kier), resident involvement (strategic)
· Digital Switchover briefing
· Consultation/training on new supported housing funding

· SiT Lite

· On-line good practice self-assessment activities

· Good practice ‘spotlight’ and ‘annual’ of good practice

· Contributing to CIH “Rethinking Social Housing” project

· Guidance on working with health/social care professionals for housing; and on working with housing professionals for health/social care
Good Practice and policy
· New Hoarding Guide now on website.
· New General Data Protection Regulation briefing now on website.

· Updated Fire Safety Guide now on website.

· All new and updated guides now available as downloadable PDFs.

· Ask erosh/Ask Another Member queries increased again. We are still investigating how members can be notified of new postings (with the option to unsubscribe from these notifications). 

· Preparation of response to Government’s consultation underway. Invitation for members to contribute in Dec e-zine.

Marketing/PR activity & web activity
Website - Join page most popular over last quarter reflecting interest in joining; closely followed by Vacancy page and Fire Safety good practice
Governance

· Undertook our annual self-assessment based on the NCVO code of practice and new Charities Commission guidance. Generally in very good shape with a couple of actions.

· We promote Trustee vacancies on our website. We are currently looking for a secretary and a vice-treasurer.
2018 AGM -  Tuesday 1 May (venue tbc); possibly Manchester)
New Trustee

Ann Karas, Supported Housing Team Leader, Wealden District Council, approved as a new Trustee
.

3.  Presentation by Steve Rafferty SR training on Service excellence Standards in Sheltered and Extra Care
Slides send separately.

4. Thames Valley Network Report
SOHA
Reviewing their sheltered stock and closing two older schemes.  
Developed a new hoarding policy.

Jayne Sharpe asked if anyone at the meeting had a code of conduct for tenants in communal areas.  No one present had, but used the tenancy conditions and low level ASB process to manage difficult behaviour in the scheme.
Will be applying for accreditation with the new service excellence standards with the CSH.

Sovereign

Consultation underway for new staff terms and conditions following merger with Spectrum.  Overall losses are small so the benefits package is being made attractive to potential staff.
Catalyst

Review of services has been further delayed.

Voids have become a major issue in extra care schemes.  Reading BC are about to bring another 120 units of extra care on line which will further impact.

Problems with catering contract in Reading, which is now being withdrawn.  Alternatives for meals are being considered.

Reading Borough Council

30 consultation underway for new service delivery model.  The evening and weekend staff are being phased out and emergency calls outs out of hours will be handled by the local call centre in Bracknell.  

Reading also looking at alternative catering options for their extra care scheme in Reading.

Greensquare
Older warden call system equipment is being replaced.

Chubb are being contracted to maintain and repair the Tunstall systems.

Extra care voids are not a significant problem for Greensquare.  There is a mixture of sale and rented.

Not currently considering a review of their sheltered stock.
5. Date and location of next meeting
14 May 2018, 1.30pm to 4pm, Oak Tree House, 10 Spey Road, Reading, RG30 4DZ
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